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The Soundings 

 
ATTENTION ON DECK 

 
We recently received resignations from Jim Green (Admin. Officer) and Carolyn Green (Asst Secre-
tary) whom are committed to full time care of extremely ill parents.  However, we are fortunate that 
Kermit and Susan Forbes have agreed to assume the vacant positions.  Kermit is a P/C of a squadron in 
Pennsylvania and Susan was inducted as a new member during the August membership meeting. 
Kermit will assume role of Admin. Officer and Susan will assume the Assistant Secretary position. Our 
special thanks goes to this fine husband and wife team. 
 
Permanent rules will be voted on at the Sept. membership meeting.  Copies of the permanent rules were 
passed out at the August membership meeting and will also be available at the Sept. meeting.   
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General Membership Meeting 
 

Tuesday, September 02, @ 1900 
Brevard Veterans Center 

400 Sykes Creek Pkwy. Merritt Island, FL 
 
 
 

Monthly Speaker 
 

   Captain Rick Rescott of Port Canaveral Sea Tow 
   will provide boating knowledge relative to “driving 
    (?)” and operating vessels, and the results/mishaps 
    of not having or utilizing good boating skills. In ad- 
    dition, he will provide some insight about the ongo- 
    ing collaboration amongst USPS, Coast Guard 
    Auxillary and Sea Tow to promote safe boating.  
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SOUNDINGS DEADLINE: SOUNDINGS DEADLINE:   

THE 10TH OF EACH THE 10TH OF EACH 
MONTH MONTH   

We welcome comments,   
boating stories and any  

   articles of interest  you’d 
like to submit… 

E:Mail an Attachment to 

debra.burleson@yahoo.com   

 
 

AT THE HELM 
 

Commander J. P. Longway III, P 

 
As we are closing in on ending “the dog days of summer” we need to be vigilant in pre-
paring and monitoring for hurricanes. We were fortunate at July’s General Member-
ship meeting, when a scheduled speaker was a “no show”. One of our new members who 
was sworn in that night, agreed to provide an “off the cuff” presentation on preparing/
mooring your boat(s) in anticipation of a pending hurricane or tropical storm. Our 
thanks to a newly installed member Ken Charles, who is the Dock Master at the Cocoa 
Village Marina. He’s off to a good start for achieving a Merit Mark for this year. 
 
The next scheduled educational session for members is the Seamanship Course to kick-
off on Monday, 25 August at Wuesthoff Hospital. See the details in P/D/C Fred Adame’s 
SEO Report. The instructors for this course are Lt’s Bob & Adrianne Goldstein. Both 
are AP’s, and are exceptionally seasoned sailors. For those of you that still need to take 
Seamanship, please take advantage of being taught by these two members, who will 
share their many real life experiences throughout the course.  Much appreciation for 
Fred’s efforts and his band of Instructors for keeping boating knowledge at the fore-
front of the Squadron’s mission. 
 
Special congratulations to P/D/C Dick Schnoor, SN for being chosen as our Squadron’s 
candidate for the “Chapman Award”, which is awarded to five winners who National 
determines as the outstanding instructors in the USPS. 
 
Thanks to Lt Doris Valentine for coordinating the effort to ensure a pleasant, fun-filled 
and rewarding (for some) day on the Sun Cruz Casino Cruise.  Approximately 30 par-
ticipants had a great time on a beautiful day at sea. In addition, thanks to P/C Duane 
Balkema, AP for facilitating the Squadron Rendezvous at the Sunset Grill . We had 
close to forty members attend, which required us to position the tables in a “Domino” 
arrangement to accommodate the many members that kept coming. Thanks to all those 
members who continuously support our courses, activities and events.  
 
As you will see throughout this issue, the Calendar of Coming Events & flyers identify a 
number of boating & socials events, invites to Banana River Squadron’s gatherings, and 
the D23 Fall Conference in Daytona Beach. Please take time to schedule to attend, par-
ticipate and enjoy by supporting the efforts of others.                
 
Please note that a “Request” from the D23 Commander is included in this issue and will 
be distributed via E:Mail, addressing the need to assist Orlando’s Squadron to prevent 
them from disbanding. I will address this request more in the future. Please give it due 
consideration if you are willing, able and available. Thanks in advance.    

Peace (V) 



 3 

3 

SEO REPORT 
P/D/C Fred P. Adame, SN 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT 
Lt/C Lance H. VandeBerg, P 
 

The current big news is our Seamanship Course which is scheduled to begin on or about Monday, 25 August, at 
Wuesthoff Hospital in the cafeteria meeting room. Seamanship is the basic, starting course of the Power Squadrons’ Ad-
vanced Grades. It’s the course everyone ought to have under their life belt, whether they own a boat or not. Why do I say 
this? It’s because our primary purpose is to be an educational organization  with a core of knowledge about recreational 
boat handling and navigation. We need this to be able to pass it on to the public in the interest of making them safer boat 
operators.  

The instructors for the course are Bob and Adrianne Goldstein, both AP’s, who have just returned from their third 
trip to the Abacos in the Bahamas. I’ve sailed with them aboard their ketch Restless and they certainly know their Seaman-
ship. They’ve sailed Long Island Sound, the waters off Cape Cod, the ICW from Virginia to the Florida Keys and chartered 
in the Virgin Islands. Bob has his Coast Guard unlimited passenger carrying license since 1980 and also a 100 ton Merchant 
Marine license.  

The course costs $10 per student plus the cost of the book which is $37.10 and can be shared. But, and this is some-
thing new, if you pass the course, the Squadron will reimburse you for the cost of the text. That means the net cost to you 
would be only $12.10. Pretty cheap for a 10 week course where you’ll enjoy hearing Bob and Adrian’s stories, drink free cof-
fee with your fellow members and learn how to be a better seaman and boat handler. It may not be too late to sign up. Just 
give me a call at 635-9455. 

The next boating class will start on Wednesday, 1 October, at Cape Canaveral Hospital. It looks like we will be 
teaching what’s know as The Squadron Boating Course as an interim measure while we await the new 3rd edition of America’s 
Boating Course which will be available in the spring. If you’ve never been involved with putting on one of our boating 
classes, I urge you to get involved. You can serve as an instructor, a table proctor, sales assistant or even help lug material 
out to John’s car. And, if you came, you qualify to go out for ice cream at Steak ‘n Shake afterward. P/C John Mulkey, P, is 
the Chairman of the Local Board for Boating, and would welcome a call from you at 633-0094. 

Our squadron has nominated P/D/C Dick Schnoor, SN, as the squadron’s candidate for the Charles F. Chapman 
Award. Chapman was one of the Founding Fathers of USPS and was the original publisher of the text that bears his name. 
Five of these awards are presented each year to five outstanding instructors in USPS. The District Educational Officer picks 
the nominee from each district. The five national winners each receive an LCD projector for their squadron. We have col-
lected letters of support from recent students and we hope these will help Dick win one of the National Awards which he well 
deserves. 

Finally, some late breaking news. We now have another graduate of Dick Schnoor’s Weather Course. I just got 
word that Clay Bernichon, P, has passed the course, and with flying colors – a perfect course. Congratulations and a “well 
done” to Clay. 

 
Our vessel examiners have completed 163 inspections so far this year. We have purchased some examiner hats and badges to 
help promote this important function. 
 
Life vests (PFD’s) are available through our squadron at wholesale prices, courtesy of Bill Bickerstaff. All types are avail-
able. Savings should be 15-20% off retail prices. For more information or how to order call me at 321-456-5799. 
 
The USPS District 23, 2008 Fall conference will be held in Daytona Beach at the Holiday Inn Oceanfront Resort on October 
10-12th. The event rate is $89 and $99 +12.5% tax.  However,  if you pay  directly to DBSPS by Sept. 19, you can avoid paying 
the tax.  For reservations call 386-255-5494 or a mail-in reservation form is available in this issue. 
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SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan, P 

 
Members of CBSPS:  
 
In accordance to the USPS “Checklist for Am-
mending Squadron by-laws” date June 2005 and 
our recently approved by-laws, Section 17.3, state 
the squadron Secretary must notify the member-
ship that by-laws have been approved and the ef-
fective date.  “This is to inform all members that as 
of 25 March 2008 USPS approved our new by-laws 
and our name change to include “Sail.”  There is 
no requirement to provide all members a copy of 
the by-laws, however, if a member requests a copy, 
it will be provided.  It should be noted that a copy 
is now available to view on the Squadron’s website 
at www.cbsps.com. 
 
As you were told at the 5 August meeting, Lt Caro-
lyn Green, P had to resign as Asst. Secretary to 
care for her Mother who is very ill.  I’m very glad 
to announce that new member Susan Forbes has 
consented to being our new Asst. Secretary. 
 
Here are the latest roster changes: 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 
Kenneth Charles 
207 Coquina Dr. 
Cocoa, FL 32922 
321-635-8623/632-5445 
Ka3ure@yahoo.com 
 

 
 
 
Susan Forbes 
1710 Reef Ct. 
Merritt Island, FL 32952 
321-449-8784 
susanforbes@bellsouth.net 
Mate: Kermit 
Lazy Susan VI 
 
ADDRESS CHANGE 
 
Richard D. Fille, AP 
PO Box 40 
Hiawassee, GA 30546 
706-896-7538/321-403-3959 
rdfille@rdfille.com 
 
EMAIL CHANGE 
 
Clay Bernichon,  P 
clayeb@cfl.rr.com 
 
Patricia O’Brien 
pobrien8914@cfl.rr.com 
 
 
TELEPHONE # CHANGE 
 
Linda Granger, S 
321-730-5632 (new) 321-455-6064 (delete) 
   

Don Frischman (321-242-4597) from the BRSPS is hosting and unlimited champagne brunch, Sept. 28  
11a-2p  Suntree Country Club Grille Room. Reservation deadline is Sept. 23 . 

Adults $25     Children $12.50 
Make payment to: 

                BRSPS  
             % Don Frishman 
              75 Nicklaus Dr. 

                     Melbourne, FL 32940   
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COCO-NAUTS CORNER 
Lt Doris Valentine, President 
 
 
 
I hope you all had a good summer and enjoyed your vacations.   Now you should be ready 
to prepare for our busy fall programs.  Our first meeting will be at THE RED LOBSTER 
on Wednesday, September 10th at 11:30 AM.  We’ll be looking for everyone to be there !!!! 
 
The Squadron’s October meeting at the Veterans Center is going to be ITALIAN NIGHT  
so come prepared with your favorite dishes to share.  At that meeting “we CocoNauts” are 
planning a Silent Auction  so gather up all those “white elephants” around the house and  
DONATE for a worthy cause !!!  (you can bring them along to the September CocoNauts 
luncheon} 
 
The next project  we’re looking at is the annual Harvest Party  sponsored by the CocoNauts 
We missed last year but so many were disappointed,  that we are bringing this event back.  
It will be held on Saturday, November 15th  at the Kiwanis Park  large Pavilion beginning at 
2:00 PM.  As you know, the CocoNauts will be supplying the turkey and ham as well as all 
the beverages. 
 
Our Holiday Luncheon will  be on a Saturday this year in order to accommodate some of 
our members who work and do not get an opportunity to attend our “stimulating” meet-
ings!  This will be held at the Holiday Inn Cocoa Beach on A1A  December 13th  at 12:00  
Husbands are invited,  and we have a most interesting program with our own Howard 
Bernbaum’s short story writings.  Come one and all !!!! 
 
Over the past couple of months two of our active members have had some health problems - 
Angie Vilardebo and Evelyn Tribout.  Please keep both of them in your prayers for a 
speedy recovery !! 
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Galaxy 23 
From the District Bridge 

D/Lt/C Robert C. Flint, AP 
Treasurer 

 
 
They say Spring is the time for renewal but for the United States Power Squadrons its Summer. That’s 
right. For a majority of our members annual dues were due in June. As Treasurers we have access to 
USPS Headquarter’s reports identifying those that have paid and those that are past due. We also get 
reports on who is due next month (for Headquarters billing). Use these valuable reports to help your 
Bridge make contact with the “stragglers.” Some people just need a reminder of the past due bill while 
others need to be reminded of the benefits of membership such as social comradery, planned cruises, 
interesting general meetings, unparalleled education courses. For whatever reason they joined we on 
our Squadron and District Bridge, as well as fellow members, need to ensure we are meeting the needs 
and expectations of these stragglers. If not, why not. 
 
The beginning of September will see several of the District heading to Detroit for the USPS Fall Govern-
ing Board. This is a great opportunity to participate in the management of USPS and assist on steering 
the helm of the organization on a true and straight course. You don’t have to be an officer to attend. It 
is open to all members and is a great way to get a true understanding of how our organization operates.. 
It is also another place to meet old friends and make new ones from all over the country. 
 
We on the District Bridge are here to manage the District and educate our Squadrons. Our next oppor-
tunity for a face to face meeting is the Fall Conference to be held 10 - 12 October at the Holiday Inn 
Ocean Front in Daytona. With Daytona Beach Squadron as our hosts you know it will be a party week-
end with a touch of business thrown in on Saturday. The theme for the weekend will be the Fabulous 
60's. Friday’s hospitality suite and “Love and Peace” party will help renew old friendships and form 
many new ones. See the flyer elsewhere in this publication. On Saturday we’ll test the management 
skills of our Bridge by providing the latest information on USPS policy and direction through our De-
partment Meetings as well as Council and Conference. Be there and be involved. Don’t be part of the 
problem, be part of the solution. 
 
Membership continues to be an issue with our organization. We are competing with the many activities 
our prolific society offers each and every one of us. We must balance our time between our jobs, our 
families and our recreational activities. What other organization allows you to combine recreational ac-
tivities, family activities, educational opportunities and giving back to society through community sup-
port? USPS does all this and more. But you have to be a participant, not an observer, to take advantage 
of all these opportunities. Considering the minimal price for membership, USPS gives more “bang for 
the buck.” Take advantage; be a Member; be invloved. 
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Dick Leatherman, SN 
Commander D23 

 
 To All D23 Personnel: 
 
On 08/08/08, I met with Cdr Linda Brummet, AP about the status of the Orlando squadron.  The situa-
tion is as follows: Of 33 members, only about 10 are still active.  The remainder are basically inactive 
due to advanced age.  The Orlando bridge positions are either unfilled or staffed by a couple of “don't 
give up the ship” individuals.  Most all of the committee positions are unfilled. 
 
Cdr Brummet has asked me to announce the following plan in an attempt to save the squadron from  
disbanding.  Specifically, she is requesting some ambitious members of neighboring squadrons to trans-
fer to the Orlando squadron for about 2 years for the purpose of serving on the Orlando bridge.  Hope-
fully,  within 2 years there would be sufficient new members to carry on squadron functions without ex-
ternal assistance.  The Orlando squadron has served their area, which has a multitude of boating lakes 
since 1957.  Dissolution of this squadron would be a significant disservice to the residents of Orlando 
and its suburbs.  
 
Therefore, I am asking all D23 Cdrs to forward Cdr Brummet’s plan to your members.  Interested per-
sons should contact Cdr Brummet at BrummetL@bellsouth.net or call 407-298-1229 H/407-493-0363 C  
 
Please give this request your immediate attention.  I would like to have this issue resolved prior to D23’s 
Fall Conference on Oct. 11.  

  
Your Invited to go cruising with us Nov 21-24  on Royal Caribbean  

Monarch of the Seas 
For Information contact Lt Doris Valentine 
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS: 

 
check website  (cbsps.com) or e-mail for updates 

 
AUGUST: 
25 - Monday, 1900, Seamanship Course, Wuesthoff Hospital Cafeteria Meeting Room  
26 - Tuesday, 1830,  CBSPS Executive Board Meeting- Merritt Island Library   
 
SEPTEMBER: 
02 - Tuesday, 1900, CBSPS General Membership Meeting – Brevard Veterans Center 
03-07 - Wednesday - Sunday, USPS Governing Board, Detroit Michigan  
06  -Saturday 1130  BRS&PS  End of Summer Cook-out @ Pelican Bch Park , Satellite  Bch 
10 - Wednesday, 1130 CocoNauts Luncheon @ Red Lobster, Merritt Island 
20 - Saturday, Squadron Rendezvous at Conch Key Grill 
23 - Tuesday, 1830, Executive Board Meeting - Merritt Island Library 
28  -Sunday, 11-2, BRSPS Brunch Suntree Country Club Grille Room  
 
OCTOBER: 
01 - Wednesday, 1900, Boat Smart Course - Cape Canaveral Hospital 
07 -  Tuesday, 1800, CBSPS General Membership Mtg, Italian Nite & CocoNauts  Silent Auction   
08 -  Wednesday, 1130, CocoNauts Luncheon - St David’s by the Sea, Cocoa Beach   
10-12 - D23 Fall Conference Holiday Inn Ocean Front Resort,  Daytona Beach 
22 -  Wednesday, 1900, Boat Smart Course Exam—Cape Canaveral Hospital  
 
NOVEMBER: 
07 - Friday,  1900,  CBSPS General Membership Meeting – Brevard Veterans Center 
12 - Wednesday,  1130 CocoNauts Luncheon Moose Lodge Merritt Island 
15 -  Saturday,  1400, Harvest Party Kiwanis Park  Merritt Island (large pavilion) 
22 -  Saturday,  CBSPS Rendezvous– Old Florida Grill in Frontenac 
25 -  Tuesday, 1830, CBSPS Executive Board Meeting—Merritt Island Library 
  
DECEMBER: 
02 -  Tuesday, 1900, CBSPS General Membership Meeting - Brevard Veterans Center 
06 -  Saturday, Cocoa Beach Land Parade (Float) 
07 -  Sunday, 1700 CBSPS Christmas Party—Rockledge Country Club 
13 -  Saturday,  1200 CocoNauts Holiday Luncheon Buffet, Cocoa Beach Holiday Inn 
    
 
 
Note: 
CBS&PS members are invited to meet and eat each Wednesday at 1130 at the Cozy Corner Café 
at 2425 N. Courtenay Pkwy.   Breakfast and light lunches are available. 
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Larry & Debra Burleson   (9/08) ** 

Bob & Marilyn Flanigan  (9/08) ** 

Marian Sweigert   (9/08) ** 

Edward Hradesky  (9/08) ** 

Joan Montfort   (9/08) ** 

Larry Hatfield  (9/08) ** 

George & Genevieve Link  (10/08) 

Richard & Ruth Finn  (12/08) 

Ed & Helen Kydd (12/08) 

Les & Evelyn Tribout (1/09) 

Jay & Donna Longway (03/09) 

The Silver Tridents (05/09) 

Johnnie & Ann McCandless (05/09) 

John & Merri Mulkey (06/09) 

( ** = Up for renewal ) 

 

As a Soundings sponsor you help defray 
the cost of publishing and mailing the 
Soundings.   

 

CARE TO JOIN THEIR RANKS? 

Please send a check earmarked  

“The Soundings” to: 

Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan P 

1490 Holly Avenue 

Merritt Island, FL 32952 

THANKS TO THANKS TO   
OUR SPONSORS!OUR SPONSORS!  

BLOOD DONATION 
 

The next blood donation will be on 17 September @ 0900 at 
the Blood Center on US Hwy. #1.  All donations are appre-
ciated!!!!  

Boating Committee Report 

By P/C Duane L. Balkema, AP 
Hi members! We had a really nice turnout for our Saturday, July 19th     
Squadron Cruise to Sunset Café on Banana River. Thanks to all who   
attended.  We had a great time, note the pictures.  
 
Our next outing, Cruise to Conch Key Grill is planned for Saturday 
the 20th of September. It is a waterfront place (about 3 feet of water 
depth at dock) and you can come by land yacht. It is at 6533 S. Hwy 
1, Rockledge or 1.8 miles North of the Pineda Causeway. I would like 
a count by/at the next meeting. Lets have a good turnout.  Also put 
Saturday, the 22nd of November at Old Florida Grill in Frontenac on  
your calendar. 
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        USPS DISTRICT 23 - 2008 FALL CONFERENCE      
10-12 October 2008 

Holiday Inn Oceanfront Resort 
Reservation Form 

Reservations must be received no later than 26September 2008 to guarantee rate.  Late reservations on a space available basis only. 
 
LAST NAME____________________________FIRST___________________________RANK__________GRADE__________ 
 
ADDRESS_____________________________________CITY_____________________STATE___________ZIP____________ 
 
HOME PHONE_____________________E-MAIL______________________________SQUADRON______________________ 
 
DATE OF ARRIVAL_______________DATE OF DEPARTURE____________________# OF PERSONS_________________ 
 
CREDIT CARD #______________________________________________________EXP DATE_________________________ 
 
The USPS rate for the event is $89.00 + 12.5% tax for city view, and $99.00 + 12.5% tax for ocean view per room per night. 

If paid directly by check to DBSPS by 9/12, no tax added. 
Check in time is 1500; check out is 1100. 

For individual reservations call 386-255-5494 Mon-Fri,  
Mail this form to  

Holiday Inn Oceanfront Resort    For tax exemption, mail with meal reservation to: 
930 N. Atlantic Avenue     (no later than 9/12) 
Daytona Beach, Florida 32118    Lt/C Jeanette Bray, S         386-253-262000 
       341 Aleatha Drive 
       Daytona Beach, Florida 32114 

 
USPS DISTRICT 23 2008 FALL CONFERENCE 

10-12 October 2008 
MEAL RESERVATION FORM 

Meal reservations must be received no later than 19 September 2008 
 
LAST NAME__________________________FIRST_____________________________RANK__________GRADE__________ 
 
LAST NAME__________________________FIRST_____________________________RANK__________GRADE__________ 
 
ADDRESS____________________________________CITY_______________________STATE____________ZIP__________ 
 
HOME PHONE___________________E-MAIL______________________________SQUADRON________________________ 
 
FRIDAY EVENING - Buffet dinner - Polynesian Pork Roast, Boneless Teriyaki Chicken, Pepper Steak #______@$28.00______ 
SATURDAY LUNCH - Plated trio salad (tuna, chicken & pasta salads, on greens w/fruit, cheese, egg.    #______@$13.00______ 
SATURDAY EVENING - Plated dinner - Choice of Pork Loin, Grilled Fish, Chicken Marsala  
Oven Roasted Pork Loin w/garlic & Herbs #_____Grilled Mish w/Lemon Butter #_____Chicken Marsala #______@ $27.00_____ 
SUNDAY N CLUB BREAKFAST - Sunrise Breakfast (plated)  #_______@ $14.00_______ 
            Total    $___________ 

Contact DBSPS for any SPECIAL DIET needs. 
Please make checks payable to DBSPS and mail to: Lt/C Jeanette Bray, S        SEE ABOVE 



 11 

11 

 
CBS&PS ITALIAN NIGHT &  

 COCO-NAUTS SILENT AUCTION 
 

Prior to Membership Meeting OCT. 7,  2008   
Starting @ 6p 

Brevard Veteran’s Center 

 

Cost is $5 per person.  Beer, Wine, Soft-drinks and paper goods will be 
provided!   A sign-up sheet will be provided for this event.  Please bring 
your favorite dish to share with your squadron mates!   
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Join Captains Mark Anderson, AP & Michele Anderson, AP 

(members CBS&PS) 
 

Leaving Kelly Park in Merritt Island Oct 19, 2008 @ 5PM 
 

 
 For a Relaxing Tour aboard The Blue Dolphin Tour Boat 

(limit 38 passengers for this event) 
& 

A Dinner Buffet at Fishlips Restaurant in Port Canaveral 
(menu TBA) 

 
Cost $40 per person  

 

 
Enjoy Great Friends, Great Food & a Great View 

 
A sign-up sheet will be available the Sept. & Oct. Membership Mtg. 

Or  
Contact Lt Doris Valentine (321) 452-1835 

dvalent321@bellsouth.net  
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THANKSGIVING CELEBRATION 
 

PLEASE JOIN US AT THE  
 

“HARVEST PARTY” 
 

   Saturday, Nov. 15 – 2:00PM        
    

Kiwanis Park – Large Pavilion 
 

$5.00 Per Person 
 

         Please bring a dish to share!!!            
 

   The Coco-Nauts will provide the turkey and ham , as 
well as beer, wine and soda. 
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Please support our advertisers ! 

 

For information on 
 

BOAT SMART or other introductory 
BOATING COURSES,  

 
Call:   321.452.3682 
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     Please Support Our Advertisers! 
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TÄxåtÇwxÜ 9 ctÅxÄt _|àÜtá          

VÜxtà|äx YÜxÇv{ tÇw XâÜÉÑxtÇ Vâ|á|Çx 
   

      222  Brevard Avenue                  Closed  Tuesday &  Sunday          
   Cocoa Village, FL 32922            11 :00 t0 3 p.m. for lunch                 
   321-639-8349                                 5-9:30 p.m. for dinner 

      Fax: 63 9-8355                         www. m argaux .com 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 

 
 

SOUNDINGS AD RATES 
 

 
(Plus appears on our Internet Site CBPS.US) 
Business Card Size 
------ 1 Issue $25.00,      -------1 Year $50.00 
2-Business Card Size $100.00,  1 Year 
4-Business Card Size $200.00,  1 Year 

 
 

LIFE VESTS SAVE LIVES!! 
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Please Support Our Advertisers! 
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